
Sunset Village Community Assoc.
quarterly meeting: 
Thursday, August 18, 6:30 p.m.
at Sequoya library

Sunset Village Voice
 Your Neighborhood Newsletter                              Summer 2022

Come to the Ice Cream Social!

• Neighborhood Project Updates
• Upcoming Neighborhood/Nearby Events
• Fire Station #9 Welcomes New Tulip  

 Tree
• Photos from Make Music Madison
• Madison Police Dept. Summer Strategic  

 Plan
• Crossing Guards Needed in Our   

 Neighborhood
• In-Person Absentee Voting in August  

 Primary
• City of Madison Ordinances - Chickens
• Glen Golf Park is Open with Nine Holes
• When a Dog Bites

In this issue:

Dear Neighbors 
We are happy to have been able to have had a face-to-
face quarterly meeting on May 19. That meeting was in 
a hybrid format at the Sequoya Library and offered the 
option of attending via Zoom from the convenience of your 
home. We plan for our next quarterly meeting scheduled 
for August 18 to be held in person only. The May meeting 
included a presentation by our Sunset Village neighbors, 
Carolyn and Philip Ashby, who talked about the sustainable 
features of their ongoing home redesign.

In the meantime, there are a lot of Sunset Village activities 
planned for the summer. We look forward to a number of 
upcoming events—our annual Ice Cream Social; our 2-day 
Garage Sale event; and the August quarterly meeting. Also, 
mark your calendars for the December 1 Sunset Village 
Blood Drive in cooperation with the American Red Cross.

Please let us hear from you about anything you would like 
to discuss at the August meeting. Possible topics that have 
been mentioned include 1) the adequacy of street lights 
in our neighborhoods and 2) the condition of Owen Drive 
between Regent Street and Mineral Point Road. Anything 
else? We look forward to seeing you all again soon. Stay 
well and stay in touch. 

Your  Co-Presidents, 
Ulrike Dieterle &  Jonathan Becker    

Saturday, August 6, 1-4 p.m. in Lucia Crest Park

(Rain date is Sunday, August 7)

Get together with neighbors and enjoy treats from 
our generous nearby businesses: Chocolate Shoppe 
Ice Cream favorites, Great Dane beer, Luigi’s 
pizza (delivered twice). Help us kick off our 2023 
membership drive—Annual SVCA membership is 
only $15. Visit the membership table to join. Balloon 
twister, Joe Beck, of Twist N Shout will be back with 
us. And watch for the Station #9 FIRETRUCK.

Sunset Village Garage Sales
Friday, August 12 and Saturday, August 13 (National 
Garage Sale Day)

Clean out your garage, basement, 
and attic and get those treasures 
ready! Sunset Village Community 
Association will take care of 
advertising and a digital map. Send 
your address and choice of days to 
Ulrike Dieterle at ulrike.dieterle@gmail.com.



Sunset Village Neighborhood and Nearby Project Updates

University Avenue 2022 Road Construction
The multi-use path on the north side of University Ave. will remain open until late July at which time a signed detour 
route will be put in place while the new pedestrian overpass is being constructed over University Bay Drive.
Project overview and maps are on the website: www.cityofmadison.com/engineering/projects/university-avenue

3005 University Avenue – the Long-time Home of Smoky’s
Alder Vidaver reports: Bagel’s Forever is suing for prescriptive easement on this property, delaying the demolition and 
construction plans. If the suit is settled, the expectation is demolition will begin late summer/early fall, with construction 
starting in early 2023 and opening in spring 2024.
See www.cityofmadison.com/dpced/planning/3005-university-avenue/3752/ for plans and information.

Development at the Former Kwik Trip at 3734 Speedway
Alder Vidaver reports on June 10: The mixed use development at 3734 Speedway (Stop-n-Go/Kwik Trip site) is 
undergoing site review with the City. Demolition of the existing building is expected later this summer/fall.
See Project Plans, maps, Comments, and more on the Plan Commission Legistar site: https://bit.ly/3wErAdg
[See the Spring SVCA newsletter for more about this development (as well as the Smoky’s project).]

Blackhawk at University Intersection Improvements & Bike Connections
Safety improvements are being considered for the intersection of University Ave at N Blackhawk Ave to eliminate serious/
fatal crashes and make it easier for people walking and biking to cross University Ave. Potential changes:
• Restrict left turns from Blackhawk Ave onto University Ave
• Left turns from University Ave onto Blackhawk Ave or Joyce Erdman Pl would still be allowed
• Create a diagonal two-stage crossing with a rapid flashing beacon crossing light for pedestrians and bikes
• The current crosswalk would be removed
Proposed design and survey are at: www.cityofmadison.com/trafficEngineering/CurrentSafeStreetProjects.cfm

The Backyard Homes Project
source: Alder Vidaver, District 5 blog, May 2022
The City of Madison is pleased to announce the launch of the Backyard Homes 
Project and the availability of new financing to support the development of 
Accessory Dwelling Units (ADUs). ADUs have been allowed in the City since 
2013, but they required special approval through the conditional use process. In an 
effort to make easier the creation of ADUs, the City made ADUs a permitted use in 
all zoning districts where single-family homes are allowed.
More info at: www.cityofmadison.com/dpced/economicdevelopment/adu-loan-
financing/3809/
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Upcoming Neighborhood & Nearby Events & Activities (see also front and back pages)

Westside Community Farmers Market
Saturdays, 7:00 a.m.-12:30 p.m., April 16-November 12, behind UW Digestive Health, 750 University Row.
Here is how to find market updates:
1.  Westside Community Market on Facebook: www.facebook.com/WestsideCommunityMarket
2.  Website - includes a vendor map, vendor list and purchasing options: www.westsidecommunitymarket.org
3.  Sign up for the market e-newsletter

Hilldale Farmers Market
Wednesdays and Saturdays: 8:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m., May 7-October 29, behind L.L. Bean, off Segoe Rd.
For more information, contact the Farmers Market Manager at hilldale@wsdevelopment.com
Check for updates at: www.facebook.com/HilldaleFarmersMarket and https://hilldale.com/about/farmers-market/

54th Season of Capitol City Band concerts in Rennebohm Park
Thursdays, 7:00-8:00 p.m., all of July and August. 
https://mmqccb.org, and Facebook page, www.facebook.com/capitolcityband

Madison School & Community Recreation Art Cart in Lucia Crest Park
One more date: August 5, 1-4 p.m. See the full Art Cart schedule, including appearances at Rennebohm and Westmorland 
Parks: www.mscr.org/our-programs/youth-arts-enrichment/art-cart

Madison School & Community Recreation FIT2GO-Youth in Lucia Crest and Sunset Parks
Remaining dates—Sunset Park on July 25, 1-3:45 p.m. and Lucia Crest Park on August 2, 1-3:45 p.m.
See the full FIT2GO schedule, including appearances at Rennebohm and Westmorland Parks: 
www.mscr.org/our-programs/youth-sports-fitness/fit2go.

Ice Cream Social in Lucia Crest Park 
Saturday, August 6, 1-4 p.m., with Luigi’s pizza, Chocolate Shoppe Ice Cream, Great Dane beer, 
balloon twisting, neighborhood cheer.

Sunset Village Neighborhood Garage Sale
Friday, August 12 and Saturday, August 13. Sunset Village Community Association will take care of 
advertising through print and online sources. Contact Ulrike Dieterle at: ulrike.dieterle@gmail.com

Summer Nights at Segoe Park on Fridays in July, from the Midvale Messenger
Summer Nights at Segoe began with The Cajun Strangers and the Honey Pies on July 8 and 15. July 22 and 29 will see 
two groups new to the concert series. Johnny Chimes (www.johnnychimes.com/home) will take the stage on July 22, with 
Inside Pocket (https://bobkerwinmusic.com/inside-pocket/) concluding the season on July 29. Check out their websites 
to see what to expect. Bands will play from 6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m., with food carts beginning to serve by 5:30 p.m. We 
are working with a new city initiative, Carts in the Parks, to provide a variety of food carts over the four weeks of the 
concerts. We hope to have two or three food carts at each concert. So, bring your chairs, blankets, picnics, and dancing 
shoes to Segoe Park in July.

Red Cross Blood Drive sponsored by the Sunset Village Community Association
Sequoya Library, Thursday, Dec 1, noon to 5:00 p.m. See the Fall newsletter for further information, and the website: 
https://www.madisonpubliclibrary.org/events



Know Your City of Madison Ordinances - City Chickens
submitted by Ulrike Dieterle

Keeping backyard chickens has become more popular as we all found ourselves at 
home more. Before doing the chicken dance with your Rhode Island Reds or your 
Australian Australorps, check out the local ordinances for guidance. In the City of 
Madison you may keep up to four chickens on lots with up to four dwelling units. 
You must obtain an annual license prior to January 1. You are expected to provide 
a covered enclosure for your hens that is at least 25 feet from any residential 
structure on adjacent lots. There will be no cockadoodledooing because roosters are 
not permitted. For more details see sections 9.52 Keeping of Chickens and 28.151 
Applicability of Zoning in the City of Madison Ordinances.    
https://library.municode.com/wi/madison/codes/code_of_ordinances

The Redesigned Glen Golf Park is Now Open with Nine Holes
City of Madison news release, June 30, 2022

The Glen Golf Park, known since 1927 as Glenway Golf Course, was reimagined and renovated to create a unique 
mixed-use outdoor recreation golf park. Through the ongoing partnership with the Madison Parks Foundation, along 
with the shared vision and generous financial and in-kind contributions of many community members, the golf park 
offers a dynamic blend of programmed activities. The redesigned 9-hole golf course is suitable for first-timers and long-
time golfers alike. The updated patio area is a fully accessible gathering space. The Glen House, formerly known as the 
clubhouse, is currently under renovation to provide accessible restrooms and service window along with overall improved 
guest experiences and expanded merchandise options. A variety of community events and activities will be offered 
throughout the summer, including a movie series and a performing arts series sponsored by Madison Parks Foundation 
featuring a variety of local live musicians, in addition to a cultural exhibition by The Ho-Chunk Nation and introductory 
fitness activities.

PLAYING THE COURSE
The redesigned 9-hole course is open for play, walking only. The Glen House is closed while renovations are completed. A 
temporary onsite kiosk is available for check-in. Tee times may be made online or by calling one of the other three City of 
Madison golf courses, during the Glen House renovation.

[Information about the planning process for the ten-acre Glenway Woods, adjacent to the Golf Park, may be found at: 
www.cityofmadison.com/parks/projects/glenway-woods-planning-study]

Providing social, play-based,  
part-time, mixed-age preschool  
to local families for over 50 years! 

Co-op  
Preschool  
Openings  
Available!  

6033 Odana Road  |  (608) 238 3955 
kmbeck@uhpparentcooperative.org
uhpparentcooperative.org

Space is limited: schedule a  
tour or drop in to one of our  
free playgroups to learn more! 



Make a Difference in Your Own Neighborhood as a Crossing Guard
submitted by Alex Stewart, City of Madison Crossing Guard Supervisor, June 16, 2022

The City of Madison Crossing Guard program is recruiting for the 2022-23 school year. As a Crossing Guard, you will 
help safeguard students on their way to and from school, morning and afternoon. Are you responsible, dependable, enjoy 
kids and the outdoors? Then it may be a perfect match!
Crossing Guards work part-time, 10-15 hours per week, Monday through Friday. Starting pay is $18.18/hour 
(approximately $700+/month) plus regular raises and earned sick leave. NO NIGHTS, WEEKENDS, OR HOLIDAYS, 
OR SCHOOL BREAKS. Flexibility is required for early release dates (including every Monday afternoon).
A job description and application are available at: www.cityofmadison.com/HR/employment/JobOpenings.cfm 
(search “hourly” positions for the crossing guard link). Please be sure to list on your application any experience you have 
directing children (including your own children or grandchildren). Interviews will begin mid-August; employment begins 
approximately Wednesday, August 24, 2022. For information, contact the City of Madison Crossing Guard Supervisors at 
608-266-4703.
Current Vacancies include:
Gammon Road/Tree Lane
Spooner St/Regent St
Whitney Way/Russett Rd
Highland Ave/Regent St
Mineral Point Rd/Owen Dr

Work just steps from your front door!
Help serve your community by protecting its children!

 

 



Summer Swim Lessons
at the West Side Swim Club

West Beltline
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WSSC

5533 W. Odana Rd.     www.westsideswimclub.com

Members enjoy free swim lessons for whole family

Ask about new member discount rates

Try us for FREE on Memorial Day Weekend!

Member Benefits:
.

9 weeks Mon-Fri swim lessons

Daytime and evening

                lessons available
.

Open swimming

Adult lap swim lanes

Water aerobics

Water ballet

Swim & dive teams
.

Deck chairs waiting for you
.

Gas grills for cooking

Movie nights and parties

Newsletter Carrier Update
Now they are three—introducing baby Siena,
shown in utero for the Winter newsletter delivery.

(608) 333-4406
kepping@restainohomes.com

kepping608homes.com

608 HOMES
Providing exceptional Real Estate

services for Buyers and Sellers 
in the 608!

Kathy Smith Epping
Broker Associate - 608 Homes



When a Dog Bites: How We Investigate to Prevent Further Aggression
excerpted from: City of Madison - Public Health Madison & Dane County blog, March 9, 2022

Have you ever seen a dog growl, show its teeth, or give a quick nip? What about punching you with their nose, or 
snapping at you? Those are warning signs of aggression. Aggression is the most serious behavior problem in dogs. It starts 
with warning signs, and can end up in an attack if you’re not paying attention. Unfortunately, many times people don’t 
recognize the signs and don’t step in fast enough to prevent bites or attacks.

Our Animal Services Team starts a Dangerous Animal Investigation when a dog has bitten or attacked multiple times, or 
an attack caused severe injuries or death. In a typical year, the Team investigates about 5 to 10 dogs. Unfortunately, there 
are already five ongoing investigations so far in 2022. It’s not clear what’s causing this spike because there’s very little 
in common between the cases. In these cases, there are different breeds, ages, sexes, and backgrounds. The dogs in these 
cases have repeatedly bitten people and injured other animals. One incident involved a cat dying from injuries after a dog 
attack.

What a Dangerous Animal Investigation involves:
• Interviewing victims
• Meeting the dog and learning about its history and environment
• Asking neighbors about their experiences with the dog
• Meeting with the owner to discuss how to prevent future incidents

To prevent future incidents, Animal Services may require restrictions, like 
training classes, fencing, or leashing and muzzling when the dog is off the 
owner’s property. In every case, they require: mandatory spaying or neutering, 
microchipping getting a current dog license, banning visits to dog parks.

You can prevent aggressive dog behavior
Dogs might act aggressive when they’re protecting their territory, their family, or their possessions. They may also act 
aggressive when they’re afraid, frustrated, or in pain. There’s no easy answer to why a dog becomes aggressive, but you 
can prevent aggression in your dog.
• Learn as much as you can about any dog you adopt or buy, including its history and breed traits
• Take classes to help you bond and learn about each other in a safe and structured environment
• Take your dog to a veterinarian for an exam, vaccinations, and spaying or neutering when they are old enough
• Always make sure your dog is leashed and under control when off your property
• Never allow your dog to run loose or wander
• Learn about types of aggression, risk factors for aggression, and behavior changes you can make
• Get help for your aggressive dog
If you recognize aggressive behaviors in your dog, don’t hesitate to reach out for help, because problems tend to worsen if 
you don’t take action. There are many behaviorists in our area that can help if you see concerning behavior from your dog. 
There are also low-cost veterinary and behavior programs for those who need them.

Our Animal Services Team is always happy to answer questions or help with resources. You can call them at (608) 267-
1989 or email them at PHAnimalServices@publichealthmdc.com. And remember, even if you own the dog or know the 
owner, it’s important to report bites. Call (608) 255-2345 and ask for an Animal Services Officer.
Read the entire blog at: https://publichealthmdc.com/blog/when-a-dog-bites-how-we-investigate-to-prevent-further-
aggression
 



Friends of Hoyt Park News and Summer Fun Day
submitted by Cherie Swenson and Anne Badey Raffa

The Friends of Hoyt Park (FOHP) have hired two summer rangers this summer thanks to 
the generous support of a Friends member. The rangers have been able to provide double 
the manpower to tackle invasive plant control, trail maintenance, and removal of non-native 
understory trees to open up the canopy and allow the sun in to promote growth of the oak 
seedlings and native plants. The Friends continue to hold monthly volunteer work days on 
the third Saturday of each month, meeting at 10 AM in the main parking lot. We usually work 
until noon with a break for refreshments. It is a great way to help out and to meet other FOHP 
members. Upcoming work days will be trail maintenance and sprucing up of the historic park 
entrance by Hoyt School (July); fireplace cleaning (August); brush removal (September); 
prairie seed collecting (October); and woodland and prairie seed spreading and garlic mustard 
pull (November).

MARK YOUR CALENDARS for the July 31st FOHP Summer Fun Day and Annual Membership meeting. We have 
reserved the Main Shelter at Hoyt from noon to 3 PM. We will have family games and crafts from 12:30-2:30 PM in and 
around the Main Shelter. Kona Ice will be there to provide attendees unlimited shaved ice treats. Bring your family and 
friends to discover why we love Hoyt Park. The business meeting will be held from 2:30-3:00 PM. Plan to attend and hear 
what the Friends have been doing to make Hoyt Park a better place. If you are not able to join us on July 31st, check out 
what’s going on in the park at www.hoytpark.org.

In-Person Absentee Voting Hours & Locations for the August 9 Partisan Primary
www.cityofmadison.com/clerk/elections-voting/voting/vote-absentee/

For the August 9 Partisan Primary, we will offer In-Person Absentee Voting July 26 - 
August 7 (no voter registration on August 6 or 7, per state law). The first day to 
vote absentee in person will be Tuesday, July 26. Looking for a 
sample ballot? The offices and candidates on the ballot for your address are listed at 
My Vote WI (https://myvote.wi.gov/en-us/). If you are not already registered to 
vote at your current address, you may register to vote, with proof of residence, at any 
absentee voting location through Friday, August 5.

See the website for In-Person absentee voting times and locations, 
as well as In-Person Absentee Procedure. www.cityofmadison.com/clerk/elections-voting/voting/vote-absentee

Fire Station #9 Welcomes New Tulip Tree
www.cityofmadison.com/fire/blog/fire-station-9-welcomes-new-tulip-tree-in-celebration-of-arbor-day, April 29

Members of the Sunset Garden Club came together to donate a tulip 
tree that now stands on the Regent Street side of the firehouse. On this 
150th celebration of Arbor Day, Sunset Garden Club president Nancy 
Sloan read a poem honoring all that trees provide for people and 
wildlife.

This particular tree is a cultivar known as “Little Volunteer,” and it will 
grow to be 12 to 20 feet tall. The volunteers of the Sunset Garden Club 
stop by Station 9 regularly to maintain the beautiful pollinator garden 
in the station’s front yard at the corner of Midvale Blvd. and Regent 
St. Now, they will also tend to the new tree, which stands on the north 
side of the firehouse for all to enjoy.

Art by Katina Maclin, Courtesy of 
City of Madison Clerk's Office

Liz
Cross-Out



Make Music Madison on North Owen Avenue on the Summer Solstice

Tim Gruber organized music from 
his N. Owen home across the street 
from Lucia Crest Park for the annual 
Make Music Madison on the June 21 
Summer Solstice. At 6:30 p.m. Tim 
Gruber, on solo marimba, played 
original songs, jazz, classical, pop 
tunes. Then there was a break for 
a short rain shower. After the skies 
cleared, Tim’s new indie quartet, 
Vacant Church, played a mix of folk, 
rock, and pop. Michael Madden plays 
guitar and sings. Glenn Fung (La Otrabanda) plays bass and cuatro. Donald Ephraim Curtis (Histo) plays guitar and 
drums. Tim Gruber plays drums.

 
Looks like it’s…... 

 

»  Kitchen, Baths, Additions & Basements 

»  Exceptional Customer Service 

»  Award winning designer with 25+ years of experience 

»  One stop remodeling shop from concept thru completion 

Thanks for the great work on our 
bathroom. 

It looks fabulous and we’re very pleased! 

Rep. Mark Pocan 

608-212-0633 

curt@time2remodel.com    www.time2remodel.com 



Meet Fire Station #9 Apparatus Engineer Paul Bowers
City of Madison Fire Blog: www.cityofmadison.com/fire/blog/meet-apparatus-engineer-paul-bowers 
Where are you stationed?
Station 9 (Midvale Blvd.) on the ‘C’ shift
What was your previous position/station assignment?
Firefighter at Station 4 on the A shift
How long have you been serving with the MFD?
8 years
Why did you want to be a driver/engineer?
I wanted to be an AE to expand my scope and responsibilities with the 
MFD. I really enjoy the job of driving and learning all the little nuances that 
a territory can have.
What do you like about your station and the territory?
I really like the neighborhood feel that Station 9 has. Being born and raised 
(and currently living) on the west side of Madison, I really enjoy being able 
to serve the residents in this new role.
How has your perspective changed now that you’re an Apparatus Engineer? Do you see your role in a new way?
Having been a firefighter and being the person who is actually doing more of the hands-on skills on calls, it was a change to 
now be the person who is more assisting, stepping back, and getting the big picture of the incident. This could be anything 
from scene and crew protection on a car accident to being the outside set of eyes on a fire call.
What qualities or skills do you see as crucial for your new position?
Being an AE requires you to stay calm and problem solve. The first five minutes of a fire is very fast-paced for an AE and 
sets the tone for the rest of the incident. For the most part, if something is going wrong, there’s a reason for it, and an AE 
needs to be able to figure out how to fix it.

Genin's NAPA GOLD Autocare

Services Include: Full Auto & Truck Repair Shop, Seasonal Maintenance Program, Air Conditioning 
Repair, Brake Repair & Service, Oil Changes, Transmission Repair & Service, Vehicle Inspections, 
Tires & Service, Steering Repair, Wheel Alignments, Muffler & Exhaust Repairs.

3505 UNIVERSITY AVENUE, 608-238-1088, Rgenins.com
          "Anything we can do to Help" Call Keri jo



2022 Madison Police Department Summer Strategic Plan
excerpts from post by Jason Freedman, Captain of Midtown Police District, May 31, 2022

Hello Midtown, I am posting about the 2022 MPD Summer Strategic Plan. There are three city-
wide priorities for this plan: Shots Fired, Stolen Cars, and Hazardous Driving (specifically the 
Beltline, E Washington Ave, and Mineral Point Rd).

• The above priorities were identified using a variety of data points and sources; but were  
 also selected due to their impact on the safety and security of residents of the city. As with  
 2021, the goal is to reduce these crimes by 15%. For our traffic priority, the goal is to   
 reduce injury crashes in these corridors by 15%.
• MPD will continue to utilize data to identify hot-spots, crime trends, and those offenders  
 who are committing the focal crimes. With that data in hand, different strategies (high  
 visibility, education, foot patrol, proactive enforcement, use of special teams, etc.) will be  
 employed in an effort to cool off those hot-spots and locate and arrest offenders. While  
 we will focus on perpetrators and hot-spots involving shots fired and stolen cars, we will  
 be monitoring other criminal activity. We will also be tracking our dosage (how much officer time) was spent on   
 certain efforts to try to assess theefficacy of particular strategies.
• In sum, our goals with the strategic plan are to: 1) use data to identify specific areas of concern; 2) apply and track   
 departmental resources used; and 3) use data to assess whether or not what we are doing is effective.

As Midtown addresses our traffic zones (Mineral Point Rd and Beltline), crime hot-spots and prolific offenders, there may 
be increased police presence, or the use of special units, equipment, and tactics. When circumstances allow, I will use this 
blog [www.cityofmadison.com/police/midtown/blotter.cfm] to communicate what is going on in Midtown. 

Effective policing in our community requires partnership: what are you seeing and what are your concerns? We rely on 
you, our community, to provide us information, not only to address the above priorities, but also to help us identify other 
issues. If you are experiencing problems that are impacting the health and safety of your neighborhood, please call! The 
non-emergency number for MPD is 608-255-2345; non-emergency is a great mechanism to use for an incident after the 
fact, or to report information like suspicious activity and quality of life issues (i.e. noise complaints).

Which brings me to traffic: I know that traffic is a major concern of many residents in Midtown. Speeding, reckless 
driving, and unsafe driving appear endemic in Midtown and indeed across Madison. Mineral Point Rd is a significant 
generator of traffic complaints, but it is certainly not the only one. Midtown will continue to address traffic concerns 
throughout the district. To aid in the collection of accurate information, please report your traffic concerns to: www.
cityofmadison.com/reportaproblem/trafficenforcement.cfm

We don’t just want to hear from you when there is a problem! It is important and valuable to meet, talk, and engage 
outside of calls for service. If you have a community event or meeting and would like someone from Midtown to join you, 
please let me know—Midtown has liaison officers 
assigned to our Neighborhood Associations and 
these officers are a great first choice. [The Sunset 
Village Community liaison officer is PO William 
Needelman, 7 a.m.-3 p.m.]

Thank you, and I hope you have a great and safe 
summer, 

Jason Freedman,
jfreedman@cityofmadison.com



NEIGHBORHOOD EVENTS NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES

Business Card size (3.5x2): 
$30 for 1 issue and $110 for 4 issues
Quarter Page size (3.5x4.5): 
$60 for 1 issue and $210 for 4 issues
Half Page size (7.5x4.5):
$90 for 1 issue and $320 for 4 issues
Full Page size (7.5x10): 
$120 for 1 issue and $420 for 4 issues
Deadline for newsletters:
January 5, April 5, July 5, October 5
Send ads as jpgs or pdfs to Clark at
clarkkellogg65@yahoo.com
Mail contributions, dues, or ad payments to:
SVCA, P.O. Box 5635, Madison, WI 53705

Advertise in the Village Voice! 
Reach 1100+ households, area businesses 
and the Sequoya Library.

Your neighborhood info:
Co-Presidents: Ulrike Dieterle 233-9151 & Jonathan Becker
info@sunsetvillagecommunity.org
Secretary: Anne Badey Raffa, 238-3266,
dancinthrulife14@gmail.com
Treasurer:  Rich Kedzior, rkedz@hotmail.com
Newsletter Editors: Liz Vowles 231-0481, lizlloyd@chorus.net 
& Clark Kellogg 770-2156, clarkkellogg65@yahoo.com
Neighborhood Website: www.sunsetvillagecommunity.org
Online Message Board: https://groups.google.com/g/sunsetvil-
lagecommunityassociation
District 5 Alder: Regina Vidaver, district5@cityofmadison
608-616-0669, www.cityofmadison.com/council/district5/
County Board: Richelle Andrae, (414) 469-6664
Andrae.Richelle@CountyofDane.com
www.facebook.com/Richelle4DaneCounty
Facebook page: “Sunset Village Community Association”

Babysitting (preschool and up) / pet-sitting /dog walking
Completed Red Cross babysitting course.
Contact Dane (age 13.5) 608-354-4102

Pet Sitting, Babysitting
Ella Klodd: H.S. age, experienced  at babysitting and pet sitting; 
neighborhood references available; please call 238-2859 

Book Club
Meet your neighbors, enjoy great conversation, and discuss a
wide range of books. Contact Linda Fahy, lbfahy_27@hotmail.com

Pet Sit, Dog Walk, Babysit

Finnoulay Kaump Luedtke is 13. She is an experienced dog handler 
of both bully and small breeds. She is available for dog walking and 
pet sitting services. Finnoulay is also completing her American Red 
Cross Babysitters course and available for baby/Kid sitting! She 
can be reached at 773.426.1123 or Cynthia.Kaump@gmail.com

SVCA Summer Quarterly Meeting
Thursday, August 18, 6:30 p.m., Sequoya Library 

Farmers Markets
Hilldale - Wed. & Sat., 8:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
May 7-Oct. 29, behind L.L. Bean, off Segoe Rd.
Westside - Sat., 7:00 a.m.-12:30 p.m.
April 16-Nov. 12 @ UW Digestive Health Ctr.

Capitol City Band Concerts
Thursdays, 7-8 p.m., July thru August
Rennebohm Park, 115 N. Eau Claire Ave.

Summer Nights at Segoe Park
6:30-8:30 p.m., July 8, 15, 22, 29

Hoyt Park Annual Family Event
Sunday, July 31, Noon - 3:00 p.m., Main Shelter

Ice Cream Social @ Lucia Crest Park
Saturday, August 6, 1-4:00 p.m., Luigi’s Pizza
Chocolate Shoppe ice cream, Great Dane beer

Neighborhood Garage Sales
August 12-13, ulrike.dieterle@gmail.com

SVCA Fall Quarterly Meeting
Thursday, November 17, 6:30 p.m.

Red Cross/SVCA Blood Drive at Sequoya
Thursday, December 1, Noon to 5:00 p.m. READ YOUR NEWSLETTER IN COLOR

on the Sunset Village website:
https://sunsetvillagecommunity.org/


